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Dear Senators 

Re: Environment Legislation Amendment (Protecting Dugongs and Turtles) Bill 2019 

The Cape York Land Council (CYLC) is the Native Tit le Representative Body (NTRB) for Cape York 
Peninsula land and seas. In our NTRB role we fulfi l statutory funct ions under the Native Tit le Act 1993 

(Cth). In our broader Land Counci l role we support, protect and promote Cape York Aborigina l 
peoples' interests in land and sea to posit ively affect their social, economic, cultural and 
environmental circumstances. In this capacit y CYLC provides the fol lowing submission in relation to 
the Environment Legislation Amendment (Protecting Dugongs and Turtles) Bill 2019 (the Bill). 

CYLC does not support the Bi ll on the grounds that insufficient awareness has been raised nor 
opportunit y prov ided for Cape York Aboriginal people to consider and respond to the legislative 
amendments proposed by the Bil l. 

The Bi ll has significant relevance for Cape York's Aboriginal people because they are the tradit ional 
owners of approximate ly one third of the Great Barrier Reef and other sea country around Cape York 
and engage in the hunting of turtle and dugong as part of their tradit ional practice. As such Cape 

York' s Aboriginal people will be one of the main groups affected by the proposed addit ional 
requirements of a tradit iona l use of marine resource agreements (TUMRAs). 

How ever, despite being a major stakeholder affected by the Bill' s proposed amendments, w e are not 
aware of any informed consultation with Cape York Aboriginal people about the Bill to discuss how it 
affects them or the practicalit y of implementing the proposed amendments. Instead, a mere 
nineteen days has been al lowed for people to make comment to a Senate inquiry, and no attempt 
has been made to raise awareness of the submission process. W ithout meaningful engagement of 
major stakeholders in this process it will be impossible to achieve its objectives. 

The Bi ll should be withdraw n pending meaningful consultation w ith Cape York Aborigina l people 
affected by the Bill's proposed amendments. 

Yours sincerely, 

Richie Ah Mat 

Chair 
Cape York Land Counci l 

32 Florence Street I PO Box 2496 I CAIRNS, OLD 4870 
Freecall: 1800 623 5481 Phone: (07) 4053 92221 Fax: (07) 4051 0097 
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